
                                     
 
 

 
 
 

Kidz Kingdom Childcare Frequently Asked Questions 
 

1. Is Kidz Kingdom Childcare open to the public? 
No, Kidz Kingdom Childcare is only available to students from Wide Horizon Preschool who are 
seeking before and after class childcare or to Parks Plus Fitness Center Members. 
 

2. What hours will Kidz Kingdom be open? 
Kidz Kingdom is currently open from 8:30am-12pm Monday-Friday for PPFC Members.  Kidz 
Kingdom will be open 8:30am-1pm beginning Tuesday, September 8th. This is only for PPFC members 
and Wide Horizon students. 
 

3. How long can my child be in Kidz Kingdom? 
Each PPFC child can  Wide Horizon students can be 

ninety minutes due to Wide Horizons Preschool changing class start 
time.  
 

4. Will my child be required to wear a mask? 
 it on until the 

have exited the building. Children will be able to take a mask break in designated areas.  
 

5. How will social distancing be adhered to?  
Kidz Kingdom is set up into stations. Each station can have two children in it at a time. Children 
will rotate stations every 15 minutes. Children will always be encouraged to stay 6 feet apart.  
 

6. Will my child be able to wash/sanitize their hands? 
Yes, there are two sinks in Kidz Kingdom. One is located inside of the Kidz Kingdom bathroom 
and the other sink is in the back of the room. These are available to children as needed. Hand 
sanitizer is located at the check in desk inside of Kidz Kingdom and also on the back counter. 
Staff will wipe down the bathroom, bathroom sink, back of the room sink and sanitizer bottle 
each time they are used.  
 

7. Can my child bring a snack or lunch? 
In an effort to possibly slow the spread of germs/infection,  food is no longer allowed in Kidz 
Kingdom. Children may bring a water bottle from home.  
 

8. How do I arrange childcare for my Wide Horizon student?  
Reservations must be made directly with a Kidz Kingdom Attendant. Students must commit to a 
semester of before and/or after childcare at Kidz Kingdom The Wheaton Park District must be 
able to staff childcare appropriately, so reservations are required.  
 

9. Who should I contact if I have any more questions? 
Contact Parks Plus Fitness Center Manager, Michelle Artis at martis@wheatonparks.org or 630-
510-5135. You can also contact Sheri Rovansek srovansek@wheatonparks.org  or 630-487-
1753 
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